

## St Gabriel's Roman Catholic High School



2<sup>nd</sup> October 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

You may have become aware of a serious incident that has taken place in Manchester this morning. You will also be aware that police are on scene and are taking appropriate steps as we would expect and welcome to manage this situation and keep the public safe.

Please do not be concerned about the safety of your child in our school. We are continuing with our day-to-day focus on learning, and you will be able to collect your child as normal at the end of the school day. We are not expecting to receive any further guidance or action from the police at this time. Should we do so though, we will communicate this with you as it arises.

Thank you for your continued support. We are grateful.

Your sincerely,

Mr S Braithwaite

3 Pronwood

Headteacher

eacher Mr S Braithwaite BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH one 0161 764 3186

Email stgabriels@bury.gov.uk

Website www.stgabrielshigh.stoccat.org.uk / www.stoccat.org.uk

Twitter @StGabsBury / @STOC\_CAT
Postal address Bridge Road, Bury, BL9 0TZ







